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Preamble
The European Center for Research on Policy Development is fully committed aside the United Nations Bodies to contribute to enhancement of the legal instruments that can reach a “value” to human rights, but also to improve new pathways for the preservation of the environment (Task Force on the Aarhus Convention), and address perspective change in the field of new dematerialized relationships in trading and more (UNCEFAC). In the last 10 years, our organization has also contributed to the improvement of the New Urban Agenda (NUA), creating focused-meeting, building-up interactive mindfulness with local governments and single citizens in Europe on critical topics like the nots sol long over-urbanization process and the need to keep harmonized private and collective spaces to live in. The Draft Convention on the Right to Development is a new tool to promote the human importance through personal achievement in the line of SDGs 5, 8, 11, 12, 16.
In this regard, the Chair of the CEREPPOL NGO thanks the Chair of the Working Group for the initiative and is glad to bring a contributive participation to the multipartite dialogue. 

Commentaries
Part II 
Article 4 – The right to development
The CEREPPOL NGO draws attention to the Working Group and Experts on the ambiguous formulation of the sentence. 
“Every human person and all peoples have the inalienable right to development by virtue of which they are entitled to participate in, contribute to and enjoy economic, social, cultural, civil and political development that is consistent with and based on all other human rights and fundamental freedoms”
Paragraph 1 of draft article 4 formulates the principal subject of the right to development but anyway fails to mention the GAY, LGBT and TRANSGENDER… rights as indivisible from the basic development rights mentioneed. As suitable modifications, it is suggested to the Working group to reconsider the formulation of the sentence in the aim of reaffirming the “right to self-sexual determination” as part of the “the fair distribution of benefits resulting therefrom”. To avoid sexual discrimination that is contained in SDG 5, gender equality is now linked to economic participation and social contribution to a global society that assumes diversity.
Article 5 – Relationship with the right to self-determination
Paragraph 1
The formulation does not extensively outline the right for people to self-sexual orientation as part of their new social, economic, and politic involvement or participation at local level. The right to a personal identity that may differ from the native one has to be included in the new development rights pattern. 
Paragraph 3
“In no case may a people be deprived of its own means of subsistence”.
In correspondence with GAY, LGBT and TRANSGEDER rights, this assertion should be completed with the recognition of the sexual-oriented identity chosen by single persons. 
